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I am trying to trace the history of the current Monmouth ambulance 
station.  It appears that the permanent building is now unused or has 

extremely low use and this situation has continued over a considerable 
time.  The main activities on the site appear confined to the temporary 

buildings used for paramedic purposes.  
 

I can recall in the 1980's the use of ambulances in Monmouth was called 
into question but believe that there have been no later uses of these 

main buildings.  I have been told that the site was originally gifted to 
the then existing health authority for the use of health services in 

Monmouth" and consequently cannot be used for alternative purposes.  
However this may be a rumour.  Can you please advise, (1) does the " 

gifting" of the land preclude any other use to how long has the 
permanent building been out of use; (2) are there any annual costs for 

heating, lighting or maintenance etc,; (3)  are there any possible future 

uses.  I shall be grateful for your help. 
 

Aneurin Bevan University Health Board has no legal interest in the Ambulance 
Station.    The Welsh Ambulance Services NHS Trust would be best placed to 

provide a response to the questions raised in your request. 
 

I would respectfully request that you direct this request to the Welsh Ambulance 
Service NHS Trust, via the following email address: 

 
 

amb_GenMbx_FOI@wales.nhs.uk 
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